OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  28 June 2011
PROJECT-  The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- The Project has observed some elevated differential on unit 22 trashrack (1.1'), but still within FPP criteria threshold (1.5').  They suspect this is a result of the high flow conditions and it has since backed down to 0.8' differential. However in light of John Days recent debris/fish mort problems, they’ve decided to run the rake on unit 22 tomorrow as an insurance that there are clear trashracks. All other turbine differential are under 0.5' differential.

The Project has not been able to ROV inspect any intakes this last month due to high flows and turbine availability. 

Type of outage required- To rake the trashrack, hoist gates 18-2, 18-3 will need to be closed and Unit 22 chaingates will be opened.  This will provide enough flow to flush debris.  Any raked debris (very little is expected) will flush down the sluiceway.  Accumulated debris in the channel east of unit 18 will also flush out of the channel. 

Impact on facility operation- Results of this raking operation will determine if more raking is needed. Sluiceway will return to normal operation by COB.

Length of time for repairs- The entire operation is expected to take 4-8 hours.
Expected impacts on fish passage- With Unit 22 gates open (in-lieu of 18-2 and 18-3 gates) during the raking activity, there should be minimal impacts to fish passage. 

There could be significant impacts to fish if the trashracks become clogged with debris.
Comments from agencies

-----Original Message-----
From: Cordie, Robert P NWP 
Sent: Wednesday, June 29, 2011 9:50 AM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: RE: Unit 22 rake (UNCLASSIFIED)

Only numbers I have are 19% total subyearling passage is through turbines and 7% is through sluiceway. We need to have some insurance of best possible turbine passage. Moving sluice opening from 18 to 22 during the work should be minimal impact.

Final results-Slot 18-2 and 18-3 were successfully raked. The rake came up empty both times (except for one small stick). We did not rake 18-1 due research equipment in that slot and the fact there was no debris on the other 2 slots. We checked differential afterwards, which showed 0.1', 0.3', 0.5'. Sluiceway was returned to FPP operation by COB yesterday.

Accomplishments from this exercise;

- assurance the intake was clean and elevated differential was a function of high flows.

- training for structural crew in operating the rake, which has not been done in ~10+yrs

- flushing of debris accumulation in sluiceway channel between unit 18 and 22.

Given the positive results of this raking and the continued high flows and velocities across the front of the powerhouse, we are not planning to ROV any of the other units until after the juvenile passage season. We need lower velocities/flows to safely run the ROV. I'd like to get FPOM concurrence with this decision.

Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

